                                              REDWOOD COMMUNITY RADIO
                                                      Minutes  November 8th 2022
.

                                                  FINAL MINUTES
Redwood Community Radio Board of Directors
November 8, 2022, 3:00 pm
Zoom on-line meeting 
I. Call to order, establishment of a quorum & selection of facilitator 
Opening comments from the President; meeting ground rules.
Noticing the presence of a quorum, Chanin called the meeting to order at 3:17 pm.
II. Roll call
BOARD-APPOINTED MEMBERS: Vice President Kim Phelps, Secretary Nadine Chapdelaine
MEMBER REPS:  Holly Kreb 
PROGRAMMER REPS:  President Chanin, Lisa “Luv” Deny
ABSENT: Station Manager Allison Kolb, Member Rep Stephanie Thomas
GUESTS: Wendy Bird, Javi Rodriguez.
III. Approval of September, October Minutes
With three corrections, Chanin moved to approve the September Minutes and to table the October minutes approval.  Phelps seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (5-0).
IV. Approval of agenda
Chanin moved to approve the agenda.  Chapdelaine seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (5-0).
V. Open time
There were no requests for open time. 
VI. Consent calendar
There were no items on the consent calendar.
VII. Management report
Kolb is on vacation.  Please refer to the Management Report in the board packet.  
VIII. Finance Committee report
       Chanin said, since we do not currently have a Treasurer, please refer to the Finance Committee Report in the board packet and contact them directly if you have any questions.
IX. Old business
 A.  Auditor Hire for 2023
       Kolb spoke with Jennifer Heim, KMUD’s 2021 Auditor. There is not a final, signed letter of engagement but she is prepared to hire her firm for the next three years of audits as the auditor requested.  Chanin approved of this contract.
 X.      New business
  A.  Appoint 2023 Election Committee
         As discussed at the recent Board Retreat Meeting. The current Election Committee will continue through 2023.  Chanin moved to approve Deny, Chapdelaine and Thomas as the 2023 Election Committee.
Phelps seconded and the vote was unanimous (5-0).
Kreb offered to be of service to the committee if needed.
  B.  Appoint Audit Committee
[bookmark: _GoBack]       The last meeting of the Audit Committee was only attended by Allison Kolb and Sarah Starck.  The Finance Committee recommends removing the Audit Committee since the two committees overlap several members.
     Chapdelaine mentioned that this would require a policy change.  Chanin clarified that this committee is not a CPB requirement but was strongly suggested by a previous auditor.
     Chanin moved to task the Finance Committee with overseeing the audit until new Audit Committee members are appointed.  Phelps said we should find members who are familiar with the audit process.
Phelps seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (5-0).
XI.      Committee reports
A. Programmer representatives
   Chanin said that the next meeting needs to be scheduled.  Deny said they happen every 3 months and the next one should be scheduled for December.
B. Member representatives
    Kreb reported that there were new members who joined KMUD during the last Membership Drive.
C. Community Advisory Board (CAB) – Siena Klein
  Chanin reported that the CAB had met and there is no report available at this time.
D. Correspondence Secretary – Deny
   Deny reported her work has been light with just a few email responses.  She thanked Chanin for responding to staff queries received by the KMUD Board.
E. Development – Deny
    Deny thanked all the volunteers and participants who contributed to the Mateel Halloween Boogie.  She said although it was smooth, there was low attendance.  Dorothee Schaefer reported to Deny that we did not lose money and have not received final numbers from Mateel.
    Kreb reported that the Harvest Basket Fundraiser yielded about $3,500.  She said it was a blast and liked the pre-paid arrangement. Her plans for improving the process include reaching out to canners to make preserves for next year’s baskets.  Phelps contributed an additional gift bag of items for the $60 baskets which were great.
    Deny reported that Dorothee Schaefer has proposed doing KMUD podcasts.  Phelps asked if the material would be from existing recorded programs or new audio. Deny responded that she would have more information at the next meeting.
    Kreb and Javi Rodriguez asked for clarity on giving Tuesday Facebook matching donations. Phelps responded that any individual who hosts a Giving Tuesday Fundraiser on their Facebook page can tag KMUD as the recipient of donations they receive.  Facebook will match these donations for nonprofit organizations.  Deny said Katie Phillips and Allison Kolb plan on doing special programming for November 29th.  Phelps said she will contact scheduled programmers to alert them to the possibility of changes in their programs. 
   Deny mentioned it would be appropriate to let the programmers and members know they can do this and she will contact Lauren Schmitt and Dorothee Schaefer for more information. Chanin agreed and recommended an on-air PSA.
   Kreb mentioned the Seeds of Change fund from the North Coast Coop.  Individuals can vote for KMUD to receive the funds.  Chanin asked if one needed to be a coop member to vote online.  Deny responded in the affirmative that you have to be a Coop member to vote.  Wendy Bird said Coop membership is $25.
    Javi Rodriguez asked if tabling during the voting period would be appropriate.  Deny said there has been successful tabling at the Coop, but doing so during the voting period may be seen as canvassing for KMUD.
   F.    Membership Drive – Chanin
     Chanin reported that the committee has met to review the recent on-air Membership Drive.  Kolb shared staff input regarding what worked and what didn’t work and suggestions for improvement.
               The End-of Year Appeal letter will be sent November 17th.   
   G.   Audit – Sarah Scudder
              Since KMUD’s audit is complete, this committee has not met.
H.    Policy – Chapdelaine
    Chapdelaine reported that the digital copy of the Policy Manual has been updated.  Chanin requested that a list of updated policies and page numbers be sent to the KMUD Board.  Deny inquired about other policy proposals.  It was agreed that the Policy Manual is a work-in-progress.  Chapdelaine said these will be considered at the next meeting of the committee.
   I.     Mediation – Phelps
    Phelps reported that last month there was a mediation request that has been referred to the Grievance Panel.  She said the party had not contacted the Panel and an email would be sent.
   J.    Building and Grounds – Phelps
    Deny reported that Jennene Sanchez, our contractor, has been dealing with family health issues.  The materials list requested is being produced and Tanya Horlick is the contact for getting materials donated from local businesses.  Chanin asked why building and grounds is on the Development Committee agenda.  Deny said she had also wondered about this as well. 
K.    Election Committee
    Deny reported that the deadlines had passed for candidate nominations.  Of the two Programmer Rep nominees, one remains and the other is open to being the Board Appointed nominee.  Of the five Member Rep nominees, only two had current paid memberships.  A Special Election is being planned and nominees will be informed that there is another election beginning in January at the Annual Meeting for seating in April.  Chanin clarified that this Special Election is to fill seats of KMUD Board members who had resigned and these terms would be a less than the usual three years.
       XII.     Committee meeting schedule
             
All meetings take place on-line until further notice.  Those interested in attending one should first check to make certain that no changes have been made in this schedule.  Zoom meeting IDs, pass codes, phone numbers and links for the Board meeting can be found on the agenda that is distributed one week before the meeting.  For access to other meetings, please contact the committee chair.
Board of Directors	2nd Tuesday, 3:00 pm
Membership Drive	3rd Tuesday, 4:00 pm
Development                                3rd Wednesday, 11:30 pm
Policy	4th Wednesday, 11:00 am
Executive	4th Wednesday, 12:00 pm
Audit	4th Tuesday, 4:00 pm
Finance	3rd Tuesday, 2:00 pm
CAB                                             4th Thursday, 6:30 pm
Board Talk Show	1/11/2023
XIII.    Closed session – Personnel
There were no requests for a closed session.
IVX.    Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 4:44 pm.
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